Clam Conservation Committee

Working Meeting Notes
December 17, 2014

In attendance:  Denis-Marc Nault – DMR, Hannah Annis – DMR, Bruce Anderson, Stephen Barnes, Tim Collamore, John Marsh

Discussion Points:

1.
Bremen's current ordinance is to complex and confusing, recommend simplifying and making it more readily understood.  

2.
Recommend replacing license priority with license reservation by seniority.

3.
Recommend selling non-reserved licenses by lottery.

4.
Recent rulings resulting from a court case brought by Waldoboro diggers determined that it is unfair labor practice to make someone work to acquire license reservation.  Recommend replacing mandated conservation work with the option to pay a Conservation Work Fee.  This fee allows a digger to pay a fee rather than perform conservation work.  All the yearly conservation work must be performed or the fee must be paid.  If too little work is performed then the work performed must be carried forward as a conservation credit.
5.
It is very important to keep accurate records of conservation work performed.
6.
All towns have trouble with the domicile/resident issue and no town has completely solved the problem.

7.
Apprenticeships to acquire a license are not permitted because an individual is required to perform activities which may be against her/his will.  The key is to make everything voluntary.

8.
Committee meetings for informational, educational and instructional purposes may be required and counted as conservation work.

9.
The key to making a clam ordinance really effective is always enforcement.

10.
The Clam Conservation Committee should focus on conservation efforts and not be involved with license sales and/or enforcement.

11.
The science and technique behind conservation effort is over 100 years old.  The methods are well known and effective.  The DMR field biologist are willing to work with the clamdiggers to establish an effective conservation program. 

12.
All licenses must be sold by August 30th, recommend terminating license sales by reservation after about one month's reservation. 

13.
Certified copies of all Town Ordinances must be sent to the DMR prior to April 1st for the upcoming year.

14.
The DMR's field biologists are, once again, fully staffed and they will focus on insuring that municipalities with ordinances perform the necessary activities to keep the ordinance effective and in place. 
